Special Board Meeting

November 22, 2021
Present: Steve Roseth, Sheryl Narva, Joe Kniseley, Robert Hulett, Erika Kessel, Julie White, Paul Wisniewski and Wendy Bue
Absent: Cathy Rose & Erica Kraemer

President Kessel called the meeting to order at 5:02 p.m.
Visitors:  Mindy Hess (after Closed Session)
S. Roseth made a motion and roll call vote by the Village Board, pursuant to Wis. Stat. § 19.85(1)(c), for the purpose of evaluating/interviewing the qualifications of applicants for public employment which the governmental body has jurisdiction or exercises responsibility. 2nd R. Hulett.

Roll Call for Closed Session: S. Narva-yes; J. Kniseley-yes, R. Hulett-yes, S. Roseth-yes, J. White-yes, E. Kessel-yes & motion carried.

Paul Wisniewski had his evaluation first so the Clerk Wendy Bue exited the room.
Paul exited the meeting when evaluation done. 

The clerk then rejoined the meeting and had her evaluation.

S. Narva made a motion to reconvene to open session, 2nd J. Kniseley. 

Roll Call for reconvening to open session:  S. Narva-yes; J. Kniseley-yes, R. Hulett-yes, S. Roseth-yes, J. White-yes, E. Kessel-yes & motion carried.
Set Levy:  Reviewed the levy worksheet from WI Dept. of Revenue and it’s required by State that the village set the levy in November.  It increased by .691% in Net new construction with a minor deduction for personal property aid.  The village levy for 2022 will be $64,948.  J. Kniseley made a motion to set the levy, 2nd R. Hulett, 5 yes votes, motion carried. 
Budget Review:  The Clerk-Treasurer presented a revised budget, budget summary and capital outlays from Treasurer’s report. J. White had some questions about why employees are paid percentages from general fund budget and not paid totally from general fund.  Auditors have set them up to adequately reflect our work time for the utilities and wages are paid from the utilities back to general fund for that time.  J. White had a question about how much was decreased from library budget last year.  E. Kessel stated it was line items and asked the clerk if she had the library budget from last year. The clerk found the 2021 library budget with the line items that were removed: $900 insurance stipend, $690 personal time & $952.20 retirement stipend. E. Kessel stated Mindy has her wages & benefits set from library board the village handbook is a guideline for the library board to offer any other benefits to those library employees since our handbook does not state any benefits for part time hours there is no entitlement for them to receive any other benefits. 
S. Roseth made a motion to adjourn, 2nd S. Narva, 5 yes votes, motion carried.
Respectfully submitted,

Wendy Bue, Clerk-Treasurer
November 22, 2021
